Dear Stan, Shermans:

    Perhaps this is the latest letter of thanks from Taiwan from those who were beneficial to the 2002 Reunion of NTUEE60 Class.  First of all, I must express my deepest appreciation and thanks to three of you and some of our classmates in the States that this is really a very successful and enjoyable reunion. My wife and I and two granddaughters really enjoyed the excellent arrangement of this reunion.  It was a “Mission Impossible” task that you have done so well.  Except the driver’s fault that he missed a turn and delayed for one hour when we visited Butchart Garder, the rest of the arrangements were perfect in timing and error-free and was “May have many circles and dots”. This was very important for each participant to leave Seattle safely. To achieve such a task, I can imagine that three of you must spend lots of time in planning, audio conferencing to arrive such a seamless, careful and meaningful mission. 

   First, the CEO Stan deserved some applause on his leadership and good performance in acting as an amateur tour guide.  However, I must say sorry to Stan that I was so demanding to embarrass Stan during the trip that his singing of Taiwanese songs let me like “sitting on the needled carpet” and “spoiling a good song”. Without his throwing out the “Brick”, how could we enjoy the “Jade”. After a Jade coming out, there was a “Diamond” appeared but only one sample. Next time when we get together, we will check whether the “Brick” becomes a “Jade” and the “Jade” becomes a “Diamond”. But I must give extra credit for Stan that he hosted me a special round of golf at West Seattle Golf Club at 5:30AM in the morning. Teh-sen was luckily enough not to join us, otherwise, he would have to declare bankruptcy. 

    Secondly, I also amazing where did Sherman Chen learn all this financial skills that allow him to do such a remarkable job in the accounting. He knows how to budget a dinner, a Kondola ride, and lodging, and most important he knows how to let those classmates who could not come to join us to donate a considerable amount of $$ to sponsor this task.  The spreadsheets also puzzled me afterwards when I wanted to understand its content. Finally, I gave up and just believe that there was no World-com like financial scandal in it. 

If I will ever run a BIG company, I will employ Sherman as the CFO. 

   Thirdly, the fact that we did not “leave away the pigeon” led to the accomplishment of Sherman Hsiao although he has a tendency to forget something. We were glad that none of any head count had been forgotten. Another achievement worth mentioning was that he event brought the reunion from Seattle to the East Coast for those who could not come to participate, such as Jay Chang, John Chang, and Hsiang-sou Cheng from Albany. His efforts are double and the contributions are also double. Teh-sen and me are two of the most important “Non Doers” who also contribute the mouths. He deserves the title of “Lau-dzon”, the Commander in Chief, that we should entrust him more responsibilities for the 2004 reunion in the East.

    Lastly, to myself, this reunion gave me very rich experience for those places that I have never been, such as Locks, Space Needle, Rainier Mountain, Butchart Garden, etc. We enjoyed the most because we had four head count that does not even share anything. I also get some bonus from Suio who gave us “lecture” on nutrition that I mostly need for my angioplasty. The reason that I did not write a thank you letter earlier was that I went to New Jersey for two more weeks vacation that I played a lot of golf and see more in the East. I played 3 rounds at Beaver Brook GC, 2 rounds at Architects GC, 2 round at Hawk Point GC, 1 round at High Bridge Hill, and two rounds as amateur catty. Including the West Seattle, I played 9 rounds of golf in three week time. Wasn’t that enjoyable? 

    Another reason that I delayed my thank you letter was that I was trying to upload all my pictures taken during the trip using my digital camera. I am now give you two accounts that have uploaded most of my pictures taken during this trip.

   ID: maskywg   Password:11250430

   ID:jintuuwang  Password:12040904

Please enjoy looking at them.

   Finally, I also want to tell you that I am going to change my job after Aug. 27.  My company, Chunghwa Telecom, has assigned me to go to a subsidiary company, Taisel, to be the chairman of the board of this company.  Taisel is the Join Venture of Chunghwa and Alkatel of France. I hope the Heaven would not give me another joke like previous assignment  to Lucent TTT.  Meanwhile, I will also organize a team to bid on the Electronic Toll Collection system which now becomes the BOO project of Freeway Bureau. Is this the retirement life after retirement from the Chunghwa Telecom?

   Lastly but not the least, I would also like to write a blank check to you to invite you coming back to Taiwan for visit or for golf. I will be your host. Don’t hesitate to give me an e-mail in advance. 

                     Jin-tuu           

